ST CHARLES CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL
 MINUTES OF THE FINANCE/STAFFING/PREMISES COMMITTEE

 HELD ON THURSDAY 21 MAY 2020 AT 4PM
GOVERNORS ON THE COMMITTEE
                                           Cllr. S Jennings (Chair)          R Dean (Headteacher)

                                           S Roberts                               J Cassell      
ALSO 
                                          C Hodson                                Clerk to the Governors
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	WELCOME AND OPENING PRAYER

The Chair welcomed those present to the meeting and asked R Dean to open the meeting with a prayer.
As the school is currently closed due to the Covid 19 pandemic and following discussions with the Headteacher, Chair and Clerk, it was agreed to hold the meeting by video link.

The school had uploaded relevant documentation onto the Governors’ zone of the school website and the Committee had been asked to access and read this documentation prior to the meeting.

CONSIDERATION OF APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for not being able to link into the meeting were received from J Fardelin and H Broekman.
These apologies were noted and accepted.

CONFIDENTIALITY

The Chair reminded Governors of the need for confidentiality relating to matters discussed at Governors’ and Committee meetings.
NOTICE OF ITEMS FOR ANY OTHER BUSINESS

No items were recorded.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
No additional interests were declared.

No interests were declared at this point, relating to this meeting’s agenda.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 20 JANUARY 2020
Minutes of the meeting held on 20 January 2020 had been circulated previous to the meeting.

20/F08  Budget 2019-2022
Form 1 – 108A and 108B (After School Club and Breakfast Club Income)

To read ‘is where income is still needed from those families using the provision’.

With this amendment it was proposed by R Dean, seconded by S Roberts and unanimously agreed that the minutes were a true and correct record and that the minutes be signed by the Chair at the next available meeting.
MATTERS ARISING
20/F07    19/F50   Matters Arising

               19/F52  Budget 2019-2022
               iv.  R Dean stated that owing to the school being closed the internal financial 
               audit has not yet been undertaken.
20/F08    Budget 2019-2022

               ii.  Schools Financial Value Standard (SFVS)
               The document was forwarded to K Lee, LA Finance Lead, who commented

               that there was insufficient staff PPA but R Dean stated that in her opinion

               staff have the required amount.

               iii.  Best Value Statement 2019-2020
               The document was approved at the Governors’ meeting on 11 February 

               2020.

20/F10   Premises

              ii.  Health and Safety Report
              Governors asked if R Dean had received any response from P Howson 

              regarding the issue of the tree roots and the potential damage to the

              perimeter wall?
              R Dean stated that she had sent numerous emails but to date had received

              no response.

              Cllr. Jennings stated that any tree work is normally carried out between

              October and March though she would follow this matter up with P Howson.

              iv.  Building

              Governors asked if R Dean had received any further information regarding the 
              LCVAP bid.
              R Dean stated that the Archdiocese will inform us whether or not our bid has

              been successful at the end of June 2020.

              Governors asked that if our bid is successful, do we have to go out to tender

              for the itemised work?
              R Dean responded that we do have to go out to tender adding that the whole

              of the outside of the building is not in good condition.

              Governors asked if the Headteacher thought the bid would be successful?
              R Dean stated it depends on other more needy Archdiocese priorities.

              Governors asked if the Covid 19 virus had impacted on the school’s finances?

              R Dean stated that savings had been made during the 8-10 weeks which the 
              school has been closed though during the last week in preparation for the

              school re-opening, a huge cleaning regime has been in place and staff have 

              been using this time to sort and tidy resources and classrooms. This has

              entailed additional costs relating to the purchase of hand sanitizers and

              additional cleaning materials which have all been more expensive since the

              outbreak of the virus.

              Some furniture and fixtures and fittings are being stored temporarily in the

              hall.

BUDGET AND OUTTURN 
i.  R Dean stated that she has liaised several times since March 2020 with K Twamley, the school’s Local Authority Finance Officer, and worked with her on different scenarios for the budget when she came into school to update the Budget Monitor Report which 
had subsequently been forwarded to the Committee.

R Dean stated that following this she was invited to a meeting at the Local Authority for schools who were reporting a deficit budget.
She added that upon receipt of the outturn figures which showed a surplus carried forward at 31 March 2020 of £129,968.26 compared to previous estimates of £70,000 this meant that the school would not be reporting a deficit budget.

Governors asked why there is such a significant variance in the Local Authority figures which they have reported?
R Dean responded that the Local Authority had not included any carried forward figure hence the reason that scenario 6 had been produced and emailed to the Committee today as Chequebook Expenditure E12 – Building Maintenance and Improvement had been increased by £44,000, E14 - Cleaning and Caretaking had been increased by £16,000 and E25 – Catering had been increased by £5,420.
In view of the revised outturn, the school’s reserves are above the 10% permitted level hence £44,000 is shown under Prior Year Commitments and Planned Projects as a whole school refurbishment.

Scenario 6 also shows the formula allocations for 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 as £901,048 and £939,948 respectively whereas previous scenarios showed purely indicative figures.

R Dean stated that the budget includes some efficiency savings as at April 2021 and these are recorded under Minute 20/21 – Staffing (see confidential minute).

There is also £17,500 Devolved Formula Capital monies.

Following a brief discussion, it was proposed by R Dean, seconded by Cllr. Jennings and unanimously agreed that the Form 1 – Scenario 6 – be approved and the form would be signed by the Chair of the Committee and Headteacher.

ii.  Pre-Certification Check List and Statement of Internal Control

Copies of the documentation had been circulated prior to the meeting.

The Committee perused and answered the questions on the pre-certification check list and confirmed that to the best of their knowledge there is an effective system of internal controls in place and that the Statement of Internal Control for the period 1 April 2019 to 31 March 2020 up to and including the signature date be approved.

R Dean stated that the school are hoping to be cashless by September 2020.

Following a brief discussion, it was proposed by S Roberts, seconded by R Dean and unanimously agreed that the documentation be approved.

The document was signed by the Headteacher, Chair of Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee and Chair of Governors and would be submitted to SiL Finance Section with the Form 1 prior to 30 June 2020.

STAFFING
Discussed as a ‘confidential minute – see separate sheet
PREMISES
At the last Committee meeting Governors discussed the possible projects for an LCVAP bid following a meeting which R Dean had had with Paul Burrows, of Cassidy & Ashton the Surveyors for the Archdiocese.
In light of the increase in budget and the £44k included under Prior Year Commitments and Committed Projects, R Dean stated that she would draw up a list of potential 
works.

J Cassell stated that these needed to be prioritised and offered to assist the Headteacher with this task.

Following a brief discussion, J Cassell and R Dean agreed to meet on 29 May 2020 at 9am.

Once all pupils have returned to school after the ‘closure period’, as the current Year 3 classroom is small, Year 3 will relocate to the Year 4 classroom, Year 4 will relocate to the Year 5 classroom, Year 5 will relocate to the Year 6 classroom and Year 6 will relocate into the larger After School room.

The After School Club will use the hall for 3 days per week and the sports coaches for 2 days.

Governors asked if any of the classrooms needed redecorating?

R Dean stated that decoration was satisfactory though one room needs re-carpeting.

During the May half term, the blue infant corridor would be painted white and the Infant Intervention Room will be painted.

HEALTH AND SAFETY

The caretaker had undertaken Working at Height training on 5 February 2020 and Managing Fire Safety on 4 March 2020.

New Risk Assessments have been drawn up for when we reopen on 1 June 2020 for the 20 expected vulnerable children and children of key workers.

A Planning Guide for Schools including a Work Place Check List had been compiled by the Unions and R Dean stated that she had worked with this alongside the Local Authority guidance.

Grounds Maintenance
See Minute 20/F19 – Matters Arising.

R Dean stated that additional monies had been put into budget line E13 to thin out some of the trees in the school grounds to enable the school to make better use of the grounds.
Cllr. Jennings stated that the City were reviewing all playing fields but as yet no report had been published though she would follow this up. 
RELEVENT POLICIES AND PROCEDURES TO BE REVIEWED
Copies of the following policies had been uploaded onto the Governors’ Zone of the website previous to the meeting.

Governors confirmed that they had perused the following policies.
a.      Local Authority Appraising Teacher Performance Policy
b.      Local Authority Complaints Policy
c.      Premises Management Policy
Following a brief discussion it was agreed that all the above policies be recommended to the Governors’ meeting on 19 June 2020 for approval.

The Clerk to ask M Walker to upload the LCC Standing Orders and Financial Regulations onto the Governors’ zone so that these documents can also be approved at the Governors’ meeting on 19 June 2020.
DATE AND TIME OF FUTURE MEETINGS
The Clerk to draw up a list of dates for Governors’ and Committee meetings for 2020-2021 in line with the timeline for meetings during the last academic year.

Dates to be confirmed at the Governors’ meeting on 19 June 2020.
As there was no further business Cllr. Jennings thanked those present for attending via video link and also thanked Rebecca for the detailed information which had been 
relayed and the documentation which had been presented and the meeting closed at 5.20pm.  

Signed……………………………………………..  Date……………………………….
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